
I cannot attend the public hearing 5/2/19, but I would like to make it known that I fully support SB 638.  
 
In my opinion, it’s bad enough that animals are even used for purposes of experimentation. So if these 
research organizations are willing to release the animals involved to animal rescue entities, it should be 
wholeheartedly encouraged. 
 
For example, Kindness Ranch in Hartville, Wyoming, an organization that specializes in rescuing, 
rehabilitating, and re-homing such animals. I have been supporting this rescue organization since its 
inception, mainly because it reaches out for animals released from research. The state of Oregon should 
do so, too. 
 
PLEASE SUPPORT SB 638 FOR OREGON! 
 
Sincerely,  
Vida Lohnes 
Rhododendron, Oregon 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 


